NOTES FROM THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE
PEDESTRIAN AND BICYCLE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

TUESDAY, December 3, 2013
6:00pm
CITY HALL CONFERENCE ROOM
420 Litho Street
Sausalito, CA 94965



1.  Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were:  Police Captain John Rohrbacher and Director of Public Works/City Engineer Jonathon Goldman, Council Liaison Tom Theodores, Mayor Herb Weiner, Committee Members Patricia Pigman and Robert Page, Sausalito resident Bob Mitchell. 

Arriving at approximately 6:20pm: Committee members Ed Fotsch and John Cox; Marin County Bicycle Coalition Director Alisha Oloughlin; Guest Speaker Spencer Fotsch.

2.  Public Comment & Response 

Bob Mitchell suggested new roadway striping and clearly visible pedestrian crosswalks be applied at multiple points of known pedestrian/cyclist/auto congestion, especially on and near South and 2nd Streets.  

Jonathan Goldman provided a brief review of current law pertaining to roadway signage, speed limits, and pedestrian/bicycle/vehicle right-of-way. Full group discussion and questions followed, with specific emphasis on:

· the enforcement feasibility of reduced speed limits, cost/effectiveness of possible new stop lights and/or crosswalks. 
· Pros and cons of new bike lane striping on 2nd Street, and consideration of additional changes.
· best-practice insights from Alisha Oloughlin of MCBC pertaining to “traffic calming” measures.

Jonathan Goldman explained that the City of Sausalito could not legally enforce a reduction in speed limits set by the State. He suggested that more rigid enforcement of current law is one option, but advised that creative approaches that encourage traffic calming and rider safety awareness might prove more effective.

3.  Safety/Signage Update

Ed Fotsch provided detailed text/photo presentation indentifying confusing signage and associated challenges that significantly hinder safe and practical bicycle transit into Sausalito through Fort Baker from the northbound approach on the Golden Gate Bridge.  Ed also shared data from West Marin Fire Department describing bicycle injury statistics for Sausalito and other Marin cities and towns.

Alisha Oloughlin commented on renewed efforts to open and upgrade east side trail from the vista point at Alexander Avenue to possibly accommodate bicycle traffic.

4.  Market Research report and Fire Department Accident data
Spencer Fotsch presented interim findings on:

· type and timing of peak bicycle traffic into Sausalito. 
· correlation of cyclist traffic to average increases in Sausalito merchant revenue

Spencer and Ed recommended continuation and expansion of both cyclist and merchant survey moving forward.  Ed also noted need for better source to provide ferry bicycle transit data.

Patricia Pigman noted historical public posting of commuter bike racing at the following link:  http://www.strava.com/activities/8117843
 
5. Discussion of action items and next steps

· Ed Fotsch to send raw data from Golden Gate Ferry to Committee.
· Captain John Rohrbacher suggested Committee coordination with Kary Witt of Golden Gate Bridge District.

5.  Future Agenda Items

*Revisit suggestion to reduce posted speed limits, especially on Alexander Avenue.
*Agree upon process, format, and questions of resident survey.
*Discuss non-voting member candidates
*Presentation from MarinScope

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 pm.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, January 6th.



Meeting notes prepared by Committee Member Bob Page
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